
TOWN OF WINDSOR LOCKS

COMMISSION ON THE NEEDS OF THE AGING

  MINUTES OF THE JUNE 2024, MEETING
Chairman Roger Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman, Roger Nelson, Vice Chairman Rosemary Cunningham, Connie Nelson and Cindy Cooper. 
ABSENT: Ashley Pease, Pete Lambert and Doug Glazier

ALSO PRESENT: Senior Center Director, Ann Marie Claffey
PUBLIC INPUT:  None
Minutes Approval:  Due to the lack of a quorum, approval is postponed until our June meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS: Chairman Roger Nelson updated members on the status of the committees’ vacant seats as well as the Municipal Agent seat.  The town clerk is responsible for this project and we should see some resolution in the near future.  We do know the new terms will be for two years beginning 7-01-24.  Chairman Nelson also briefed attendees on the FOI informational workshop held on 6/12 and had copies of the handouts for those who did not have them. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None

MUNICIPAL AGENT:  None

DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Director Claffey updated members on the Budget Report. As of now, there will be no need for end-of-year transfers.  They are working on a new Senior Center Brochure which will cover everything the Center offers as well as the new pricing for members and non-members.  The Long Arm Quilting group are taking new classes and working on their Quilts of Valor project.  The Center will serve as a Cooling Center for our Town during this week’s heat wave.  They are planning a special visit to one of the Meals on Wheels recipients, who is turning 100.  The outside garden area is flourishing.  Opening date for new Senior Center has been changed to September 2025.   Director Claffey also reported on the Centers recent events and activities.  
PUBLIC INPUT: None
CHAIRMANS REMARKS:   Chairman Nelson stated that the monthly Community Dinner is being held on 6/27 at the Windsor Locks Congregational Church. Chairman Nelson noted the next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 15th at 6pm.  CONA will not meet in August but will meet again on September 16.
ADJOURNMENT:  Connie Nelson made a motion to adjourn.  Cindy Cooper seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 6:21.
Respectfully Submitted,
Rosemary Hogan Cunningham, Temporary Recording Secretary
